



CI

volume eleven, number twenty-three

june 14, 1981

ATHLETIC FACILITIES, RONALD McDONALD HOUSE APPROVED

Indiana University planners have been given the green light to proceed with the planning and construction of outdoor athletic areas and a track and field stadium at IUPUI. Approval came at a meeting of the I.U. Trustees at I.U. Southeast. The project will be funded by state legislative appropriations and a gift of \$1.5 million from Lilly Endowment.

The university received a \$1,915,000 appropriation from the 1981 Indiana General Assembly for construction of the activities area which will include space for sports such as softball, soccer, volleyball, and track and field. The 23-acre area will be used for instruction of physical education students and for intramural, recreational and intercollegiate purposes. The contribution by Lilly Endowment will permit construction of a track and field stadium for the university, as well as for amateur sports events of national and international stature.

The natatorium, now under construction and also supported by Lilly Endowment, and the track and field stadium will be two of the sites for the pre-Olympic National Sports Festival in 1982.

The Trustees also approved a lease for the Ronald McDonald House which will be built on approximately 40,000 square feet at the southwest corner of Michigan and Lansing streets. The 25-year lease will be with Our House, Inc., a not-for-profit corporation that will construct and operate the facility. It will be a low-cost "home away from home" for children receiving out-patient treatment at Riley Hospital and for families of children hospitalized there.

The 24-bedroom house will cost \$1.6 million. McDonald's Restaurant operators in Indiana will contribute \$600,000 and volunteers have pledged to raise the remainder. Our House, Inc., will be responsible for the construction and all costs associated with its operation except steam and electricity.

Construction on both projects is expected to begin this summer subject to appropriate state approvals.

* * *

PARKING MEMORANDUM

Faculty and staff parking permits will be available after June 19 in the Parking Services office or by campus mail. The address is 420 North Agnes Street, just west of Cavanaugh Hall, Ext. 7974.

Rates for permits for 1981-82 are: Blue, \$8.30 per month, \$99.60 per year; Green, \$3.85 per month, \$46.20 per year; garage parking, \$13.75 per month, \$165 per year; evening permit, \$1.25 per month, \$15 per year. The Parking Services office will send application forms to faculty and staff members when requested.

Parking fees may be paid by payroll deduction, cash, or check payable to Indiana University.

A number of parking lots will be redone this summer to recover space lost due to construction and beautification projects along Michigan and New York streets. The number of spaces north of Michigan street also will be increased. When parking lots are scheduled for construction work, notices will be placed on windshields indicating dates of construction, and alternative parking sites. Some work will be done on weekends to reduce inconvenience to parkers.

In the lots designated for small car parking, small cars may park in large car parking spaces, however, cars exceeding 15 feet in overall length are restricted from parking in small car spaces. These spaces are being developed to take advantage of the increasing numbers of small cars parking on campus.

* * *

SOME PROMOTIONS AND APPOINTMENTS LISTED

Two faculty members have been appointed to named professorships. They are Dr. James E. Bennett, professor of surgery and director of plastic surgery at the School of Medicine since 1964, who has been named the Willis D. Gatch Professor of Surgery, and R. Bruce Townsend, professor of law and member of the faculty of the I.U. School of Law-Indianapolis, since 1946, who has been named Cleon H. Foust Professor of Law.

In other personnel actions affecting the Indianapolis campus, the Trustees approved the following appointments:

J. Marvin Ebbert, associate professor of education--associate dean of the faculties for learning resources

Miriam Z. Langsam, associate professor of history--director of the Honors Program at IUPUI

Jeffrey W. Grove, professor of law--acting associate dean, School of Law Dr. Richard N. Dexter, professor medicine--assistant dean and director of the Division of Continuing Medical Education, School of Medicine

Dr. Catherine G. Palmer, professor of medical genetics--assistant dean for graduate studies in the School of Medicine

Dr. Rodney A. Rhoades, professor of physiology--chairman of the Department of Physiology, School of Medicine

Dr. Clarence E. Ehrlich, associate professor of obstetrics and gynecology-acting chairman of the Department of Obstetrics and Gynecology

Dr. Merrill Grayson, distinguished professor of ophthalmology—acting chairman of the Department of Ophthalmology

W. David Bostwick, professor of supervision--associate dean of the School of Engineering and Technology

* * *

QUICKIE CALENDAR

IMA -- Professor Mei Chein-ying of the Central Institute of Industrial Art, Peking, will present a free public slide lecture describing the re-creation of ceramic techniques of the 1,000 year old Tz'u-chou type wares; Monday, 7:30 p.m., DeBoest Lecture Hall. Indianapolis Museum of Art.

<u>Auditions</u> -- University Theatre Auditions Tuesday and Wednesday, 7:30 p.m., Marott Building.

<u>Diabetes Update</u> -- 1981--Live symposium telecast via satellite will be carried by WAT 21 at noon Wednesday. A special two-hour program from the national meeting of the American Diabetic Association in Cincinnati is a one-time only presentation.

"You Can't Take It With You" -- Brown County Playhouse, 8 p.m. Thursday through Sunday. Tickets available at the I.U. Auditorium box office, phone 812-337-1103 and at the playhouse box office, phone 812-988-2123.

<u>Continuing Dental Education</u> -- Biobond Porcelain Workshop for the Dental Laboratory Technician, all day Saturday at the School of Dentistry by Dr. John R. Risch, assistant professor of complete denture.

"Music of America" -- Fifth in a free series at the Indiana State Museum, 2 p.m. Sunday, June 21, Pat Webb and his acoustic guitar will entertain with folk blues, ragtime, and blue grass music.

* * *

NEWS 'N' NOTES FROM HERE 'N' THERE

FORE! —First Annual IUPUI Metro Athletic Club golf outing will be June 22 at the Country Club of Indianapolis. Athletic Club members and non-members may participate in the bankers' handicap tourney which will begin at 1 p.m. with a shotgun start. The outing will include a buffet dinner, cocktail hour, golf prizes and door prizes. The entry fee for non-members includes a Metro Athletic Club membership.

Checks should be made to "Indiana University Foundation" (For: IUPUI Metro Athletic Club) and sent to: Dr. Robert Bunnell, IUPUI Athletic Department, 1010 W. 64th Street. The contribution, which is tax dedcutible, is \$35 for members and \$50 for non-members.

Decoration -- A major architectural installation by artist Cynthia Carlson can be viewed through the middle of July at the Herron Gallery of the Herron School of Art. It consists of the decorative treatment of the main gallery as an architectural entity. The effect is intentionally theatrical and dramatic in design and concept. This is the third in a series of annual residencies by major American artists at the Herron Gallery. The residency and accompanying workshop and exhibition are funded with the support of the Indiana Arts Commission and the National Endowment for the Arts; Indiana Architectural Foundation; Indianapolis Chapter, American Institute of Architects; Institute of Business Designers, Indiana Chapter, Ewing Miller, FAIA, Indianapolis, and Schmidt/Claffey Architects, Inc., Indianapolis.

Grant Workshops -- IUPUI Continuing Studies will offer a series of Grant Workshops on two Thursdays and two Fridays, June 18, 19, and 25, 26 at the Administration Building at the 38th Street Campus. Some of the topics are proposal writing, developing the idea, locating and approaching a sponsor, organizing writing the proposal, developing the objectives and peer review. For information call IUPUI Continuing Studies, 264-4501.

<u>CLOSED</u> -- The School of Medicine Library will be closed Friday, July 3. The library will be open 8 a.m. - 5 p.m. Saturday, July 4, and Noon-6 p.m. Sunday, July 5.

MOVED -- Printing Facilities now is located at 1350 Stadium Drive. Come to the new building or mail work orders to the new address. Telephone extension is 3501.

Council Change -- Monthly meeting for the IUPUI Staff Council has been changed from this Wednesday to <u>June 25.</u> It will be held from 3 to 5 p.m. at the home of Vice President and Mrs. Irwin, 5801 Sunset Lane. Call Sharon Graves, Ext. 2215, if you need a map.

To All Departments -- It is time to gather information for the 1981-82 Campus Telephone Directory. Please send a <u>typed</u> memorandum showing the exact way you want your alphabetical and departmental listings to appear. All memos must be mailed to: Joann Stephenson, Telephone Services, Riley 1121. The deadline is July 17.

Bursar to Close -- The Bursar's Office will be closed for Summer Registration June 25,26, 29, 30, and July 2. Persons having business with the Bursar's Office should make arrangements to visit the offices in advance of these dates.

Get a Friend to Join -- The IUI Federal Credit Union will give two free tickets good at any General Cinema Theater to each Credit Union member who brings a friend in to join; or to any member who opens a Credit Union Checking Account. There is no limit to the number of tickets a member may earn. Offer ends Sept. 4. For further information call ext. 3946.

Portraits by Brucker -- Edmund Brucker, professor of painting, Herron School of Art, recently completed oil portraits of Matthew E. Welsh, former Indiana Governor, and Claude M. Spilman. Both men are senior partners of the Indianapolis law firm Bingham Summers Welsh and Spilman. Another of Brucker's paintings, the oil portrait of Sam Regenstrief, main benefactor of the Regenstrief Institute at the School of Medicine, was featured on the front cover of the April issue of Indiana Business magazine.

Retiring -- Retiring at the end of this month are Cecelia R. Moran, telephone operator for 15 years, and Joseph Delbert Noel, a plumber in the Maintenance Department for $10\frac{1}{2}$ years.

<u>Music Festival</u> -- The Second Annual Indianapolis All Star Music Festival sponsored by the Indianapolis Symphony Orchestra will be held on seven consecutive evenings at 8 p.m. from June 27 through July 3 at the Indianapolis Sports Center on the IUPUI campus. It will feature Ella Fitzgerald, Pearl Bailey, the Glenn Miller Band, Rev. James Cleveland, David Frizzell and Shelly West and Mitch Miller. Tickets are available at the Symphony box office, Ross and Babcock Ticket Agency, and all L.S. Ayres ticket booths. After June 22 they will be available at the Sports Center box office and the Symphony box office only. For further information call 923-2500.

* * *

FRIENDLY AD SERVICE

Roommate Wanted -- Employed and/or grad student to share house with same, own bedroom and bath, occupancy after July 4th weekend, call after 5 or weekends 255-1703 and talk with Katherine.

Miscellaneous for Sale -- Coppertone refrigerator with ice maker, 150 lb. bottom freezer, excellent condition, \$200; Set of golf clubs with bag and 2-wheel cart, \$75; 10 x 10 metal storage building, easy to assemble, \$75; call 888-6243 after 6 p.m. . . Oak barrels, \$15, call 253-1719

*News Bureau
Indiana University – Purdue University at Indianapolis

355 Lansing Street Indianapolis, Indiana 46202 SANDRA N FUNK LIBRARY 420 BLAKE ST

(FUNK-780801)